Special Public Works Committee – 12/17/18

Members present:  Tom Strayer, chair, Mark Witsman, Ron Crider and Tonya Galbraith
Members absent:  Patrick Bragg
Others present:  Staci Starcher and Carl Marlett

Bid openings – 
Mill and resurface of 600W:
1. Baumgartner & Co. -$555,834.70
2. Calumet – 575,000
3. E&B paving – 517,177.75
4. Globe Asphalt - $609,997
5. Grady Bros – 592,251.40
6. Harding Group – 566,987.30
7. Midwest Paving – 531,095.65
8. Milestone Contractors – 483,000
9. Reith Riley – 603,800

Mill and resurface – 600 N:
1. Ace Paving – 258,993.95
2. Baumgartner & Co. – 208,301.20
3. Calumet – 217,000
4. E&B Paving – 232,333.50
5. Globe Asphalt – 241,432.50
6. Grady Bros. – 218,392
7. Midwest Paving – 213,846.40
8. Milestone Contractors – 229,000
9. Reith Riley – 297,600

Town Hall patching:
1. Ace Paving – 45,000
2. Baumgartner & Co. – 45,975
3. E&B Paving – 63,336
4. Globe Asphalt – 40,585
5. Grady Bros. – 39,902.50
6. Midwest Paving – 44,924.50
7. Milestone Contractors – 88,000

The Town Council will take action on Wednesday during their special meeting.  Mark Witsman will develop a bid tabulation for council review.

Town-wide crack sealing – received two quotes back.
1. Pavement Solutions – 32,856.85
2. David Denler, Inc. – 40,439.20

Mark Witsman discussed technology updates for the town council chambers and conference room. Technology updates were part of the capital projects plan.  We need to recommend to the council for an encumbrance.  We already have the funding in 2018 budget. We will also need to get a couple of computers, but that will be later. The quote doesn’t affect the current screen and projector.  We will need to be able to allow the monitor in the community room to be used in that room via a computer.  The way it is set up is that the only computer that would drive the monitor is in the council room and we don’t allow people using the community room in the council chambers. We have the number for the encumbrance, but there is a lot of set-up work needs to be revisited. Mark Witsman makes a motion to recommend to council to enter into an agreement with Sensory Technologies for $26,536 and accept the estimate from RU Electric for $1,573.02 to provide the receptacles wherever we have a monitor and CAT 6 cable. It should be noted that the scope of the project will change. Seconded by Ron Crider.  Recommended 4-0. 

Ron and Mark also talked to Chris Ross from CGS about the recycling bins at town hall and they will be delivered and ready to use by the first of the year. 

Motion to adjourn Mark Witsman, seconded by Ron Crider.
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